
Pennington Environmental Commission (PEC) 
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September 5, 2023 
 
ARBORETUM: The PEC participates in the joint committee that provides feedback on the 
development of the Pennington Arboretum. Last spring we were successful in recruiting 
volunteers who removed invasive species from the first exclosure area as well as other parts of 
the property. 
 
CARBON NEUTRAL BY 2035: The PEC has a committee working on the mandates in the 2021 
Borough Council resolution. We are currently preparing a comparison of the Borough’s 2022 
carbon footprint to the baseline year of 2018.  We are also gathering options for reducing the 
Borough’s carbon footprint and will be exploring some of them in more detail. 
 
COMPOSTING ORGANIC WASTE: In January the PEC heard from Dolph Geurds (One Compost 
Can) about his curbside organic waste subscription service. We are looking for ways to promote 
residential organic waste composting either by individuals or via a subscriptions service. (See 
attached flyer from Pennington Day) 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL RESOURCE INVENTORY (ERI): The finishing touches are being made to the 
ERI. The next step will be to send it to the Planning Board for public review and final adoption.  
It will be incorporated into the new Conservation Plan Element of the Master Plan. (See 
attached flyer from Pennington Day with an ERI Table of Contents) 
 
MASTER PLAN ELEMENTS: The PEC is participating in the development of three Master Plan 
Elements. They are: 
 Conservation Plan Element 
 Green Buildings & Sustainability 
 Recycling 
 
PENNINGTON DAY: The PEC had a very successful booth at Pennington Day (May 20), in spite of 
the rainy weather. We borrowed two games from ANJEC which attracted many children and 
their families.  We gathered volunteers for the Arboretum cleanup, and provided information 
about Organic Waste Composting and our ERI. (Handouts attached) 
 
VISION/MISSION: As we were preparing for Pennington Day, some Commission members asked 
about our Mission, and the Master Plan committee has inquired about our Vision, so we have 
begun to draft Vision and Mission statements. These will be shared with the Borough Council 
via our Council Liaison, John Valenza, for feedback. 
 
  



PENNINGTON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION MEMBERSHIP 
 

Acting Chair Joann Held 
Member Nancy Fishman 
Member Brian Friedlich 
Member Jim Fuger 
Member Andy Jackson 
Member Kieran John 
Member Dan Rubenstein 
Alternate #1 Jasmine Zein 
Alternate #2 Nell Haughton 
Council Liasion John Valenza 

 
  



 
 
 
  



 


